

Vol. 70, No. 31 August 3, 2025



#### Fill-In Sermon Notes



http://tiny.cc/tccnotes

#### ORDER OF WORSHIP

The Joy of the Lord Let Us Worship

> Hide Me O, My Savior We Are the Body of Christ

# Coming Up Soon!

We'll be hearing more from the deacons and ministry leaders over the next few weeks as they write articles about their work!

In the meantime, a few thoughts about one of God's great characteristics . . .

For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believe in him shall not perish but have eternal life. ~ John 3:16

"A new command I give you: Love one another. As I have loved you, so you must love one another. ~ John 13:34

But God demonstrates his own love for us in this: While we were still sinners. Christ died for us. ~ Romans 5:8

And now these three remain: faith, hope, and love. But the greatest of these is love. ~ 1 Corinthians 13:13

Whoever does not love does not know God, because God is love. ~ 1 John 4:8 Blessings to you to love!

~ Harvey

# Our Sympathy

Our sympathy is also extend to Joe and Torie Nims on the death of Joe's sister Pat Johs. Pat is the aunt of Ben Nims and Kathryn (Fred) Qunones. A Celebration of Life will be held here in the Chapel on Sunday, August 10 at 2 p.m.

# **August Sunday Nights**

This month in the Chapel we will have some awesome speakers, Derek Robinson, Grea Petree, Will Tidwell and then on the last Sunday of the month, we will have our sinaing night! Afterwards, we will have some wonderful fellowship at a local restaurants! Come join us, Sunday evenings in the Chapel at 5:00 p.m.

# Men's Night

Join us Friday, August 15 at 5:30 p.m. for burgers, hot dogs, and card game night at the church. Bring your favorite games and enjoy a time of food and fellowship!

## Men's Breakfast



Men's breakfast will be tomorrow morning at 7:30 a.m. at McDonald's at Concord Road and Nolensville

Road. We hope to see you there!

# Tusculum Kenekt Ministry

Tonight-Dinner & Devo-We will be meeting at the Mitchell's at 5:30 p.m. We'll have grilled chicken for dinner, so bring a side dish to share.

# Wednesday Night Bible Class



Mark will be teaching a class on Wednesday night on *The Story of God's People* (description in the class brochure). If you would like to purbrochure). If you would like to pur-

chase a copy of the book, please use the QR code to take you to a payment link. They are \$6.50 each. We will make a bulk order for any of our members desiring a copy. https:// tusculumchurchofchrist.subspla.sh/qdz8pqy

## Remember Our Sick....

Billie Hesselrode is nearing the end of her time here with her family. Prayers have been requested for her and the family as they go through this next transition. She has had a wonderful life!!

**Brenda Butts,** wife of David Butts and daughter-in-law of James and Mary Jo Butts, is scheduled for triple bypass surgery on Tuesday, August 5 at Vanderbilt. Prayers requested.

Dave Reeves had a CT scan on Thursday that showed his brain bleed was getting larger. They did a procedure to cauterize the veins in his head. He is in Neuro ICU at Vanderbilt and doing well. Continued prayers for Dave and Melanie.

Esther Kennedy had knee replacement surgery on Wednesday and surgery went well. Prayers have been requested.

Annie Davis, little baby cousin of Ann Robinson, is progressing well and doing great with tube feeds until she can start bottle feeding. She is on medication to regulate her symptoms from her heart condition for the time being while they wait for her heart surgery in a couple of months. She will stay at Le Bonheur for the foreseeable future.

**Linda Green** is going through Physical Therapy, Occupational Therapy, and Speech Therapy. Prayers are requested.

Don Reeves has started his radiation treatments. Continued prayers are requested.

**Jeane York** will be staying at NHC Heartland for a few days. Her address will be 3025 Fernbrook Lane, Room 319, Nashville, TN 37214. Prayers are requested for her. Calls, cards, and visitors are welcome.

## Welcome

We want to give a big Tusculum Welcome to Sharon Bowman! Sharon sits with the Neelys. Make sure you say Hi!!

# Joy Boxes for Haiti - Coming Soon!

Tusculum's Joy Box Project starts Sunday, August 10, and we will have lots of Joy Boxes to fill! If you would like to send a "shoebox full of Christmas joy" to a Haitian child, just stop by the Joy Box Table on Sunday, August 10, and sign up! You can choose a child to bless, pay the \$15 shipping fee (cash, Subsplash or check payable to Tusculum), and pick up your Joy Box and instruction flyer. We have 150 boxes to fill this year! If you want to participate but not shop, someone will be happy to shop on your behalf. The cost is \$50. Alternatively, if you would like to donate to help cover shipping costs, please drop your money into the red bucket or give it to Ann Robinson or Doris Chandler.

# New Fall Quarter

The new fall quarter brochure listing Sunday morning and Wednesday night adult Bible classes are in the Great Hall and at each table.

## **ESL**

You've likely heard about our ESL (English as a Second Language) classes over the years, but this year, we're taking a fresh and exciting approach! We're inviting our Spanish-speaking members to arrive early to warmly welcome new students and begin building relationships even before class starts. Then, at the end of class, come back in to connect, encourage, and share in conversation. We'd love for you to be part of it! We're currently looking for teachers and teacher's aides—no experience required, just a heart to serve and connect. Don't worry.

we provide the teaching materials.

#### **TUSCULUM YOUTH MINISTRY**

### Sundays

Come join us as we study God's word.

### Wednesdays

We will have a time of fellowship and study in the TYM. Great time to invite your friends.

## **Area Wide Youth Meeting**

We will have our first youth area wide at Rural Hill Church of Christ on Sunday, August 10 from 5:30-7:30 p.m. We will leave the church at 5:30 p.m. on the church bus. But you can also meet us there if you would like.

# **Happy Anniversary**

We want to wish John and Joy Hooper a wonderful anniversary! They will be celebrating their 50<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary on Saturday, August 9!

# **Happy Birthday**

We want to wish a big "Happy Birthday" to James Butts who will be celebrating his 87<sup>th</sup> birthday next Sunday, August 10!!

MAIN LINE615-833-1660Benevolence615-833-1869Counseling (AGAPE)615-781-3000

#### Deacons

Adam Agee	615-430-9123
Brett Byram	919-667-5414
Andy Flanigan	615-405-0324
Jeff Fox	
David Gee	615-479-5127
John Goode	615-364-4059
Jeff Lasher	615-300-2690
Bobby Mullins	615-516-2242
Adam Priddy	615-268-8655
Daniel Richardson	615-957-6998
Rodney Richardson	615-419-3302
Jake Shoun	615-925-1005
Jim Stubblefield	615-934-6977
Hollis Tackitt	629-254-5533
Charlie Watson	615-351-2140
Andy White	248-396-6985
James York	615-310-9601

#### Elders

P.R. Anderson	615-642-1363
Mike Dotson	615-418-3521
Rick Hatcher	615-210-6322
Gerald Merritt	615-491-0520
Sam Peebles	615-969-8253
Greg Petree	615-891-9433
Earl Santymire	615-319-6988
Richard Thompson	615-916-0838



#### No Kids Praise

There will be no kids praise until September.

Children's Bulletins and color sheets are available in the racks on the left side of the Great Hall.

# Nursery

An attended nursery is available during worship for infants through 2 years old.

August 3—Sandy Lambert and Kathy Flanigan

August 10—Denise Age and Jamie Frankum

Email dburgesstcc@gmail.com and let her know if you would like to help.

# Attendance and Contribution July 27, 2025

<b>,</b>	
Attendance	389
(includes online and Spanish	1
Bible Class	160
Contribution	\$14,700.86
Weekly Budget	\$16,400.00
Average YTD Contribution	\$17,099.02

What can we help you with?













